FOURTH MEETING

Communiqué

The Security Council held a private meeting on 29 January 1946, at which it was unanimously agreed to recommend to the General Assembly the name of Mr. Trygve Lie, Foreign Minister of Norway, for the post of Secretary-General.¹

The President of the Security Council, Mr. MAKIN (Australia), is communicating urgently with Mr. Lie in order to ascertain whether he would be prepared to accept this nomination.

See Official Records of the Security Council, First Year, First Series, Supplement No. 1; Annex 6.